
Cordry Sweetwater Conservancy District Security  
Commission Minutes 
April 13, 2021 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Present: Matt Petersen, Marcia Harper, Harry Sherman, Elaina Deiner, CSCD Employee Sgt. Jimmy 
Green, CSCD Employee Riley Ferguson 

Absent: Cathie Brown 

Prior Minutes: February 9, 2021 Minutes reviewed and approved. 

Chief Deputy Report: See attached 

Conservancy Report:  

• Security Financials sent to the Security Commission for review.  Our deputy has done a great job 
at limiting spending in the first quarter and currently projecting at or below budget spending for 
the remainder of 2021. Two larger purchases so far in the first quarter include the new patrol 
truck and the (6) new illuminated buoys that were requested by Security for 2021. 

• Gave current rules and resolutions specifically dealing with wake enhancing devices to the 
Security Commission. These are the current rules that should be enforced until otherwise 
changed. 

• The maintenance crew will begin (re)setting buoys the week of April 19th. With the freeze-over 
of the lakes, many buoys are displaced. Decision needed on where to place the new illuminated 
buoys. 

• Both patrol boats are in the water and ready to go. Josh Hawley is meeting with boat patrol staff 
on May 1st. The following weekend (May 8th) boat patrol will be running on weekends. Daily 
boat patrol begins on Thursday, May 27th. 

• Josh will be meeting with Beach and Marina employees on May 1st. Both sets of employees will 
begin the Friday of Memorial Day Weekend. 

 

Freeholder Concerns: 

• None 
 

New Business:  

• Wake enhancement discussion regarding how rules can be made that reflect the new and 
changing technology that allows many types of wake enhancing devices.  Will look at new rules 
that are coming out in new rule book and modify. 

• Discussion on where to place illuminated buoys.   

• A freeholder wants to have a car club cruise-in once a week across from the beach.  Elaina to 
follow up with freeholder to gather more information. 

• Concerts- The CSCD has asked that freeholders let the office know when and where they are 
having live music so the boat patrol can be made aware in advance. 

• Looking further into boater safety online course. 

 
Meeting Adjourned: 9:00 pm 

Next Meeting May 10, 2021 @ 7:00 pm 


